
 

  

 

 

 

 

September 15, 2021 
 

Bradley Johnson 
Dehesa School District 
4612 Dehesa Road 
El Cajon, CA 92019-2922 

RE:  2021-22 Local Control and Accountability Plan Approval   

Dear Superintendent Johnson,   

Thank you for leading the work in your district to update the Local Control and Accountability Plan 
(LCAP) for the 2021-2022 school year. Your commitment to working collaboratively with the San Diego 
County Office of Education staff has been greatly appreciated.  

As you know, the County Superintendent of Schools is required to review and approve the district’s LCAP 
and the Annual Update to an existing LCAP prior to the approval of the district's Adopted Budget 
pursuant to Education Code Section 52070. Our office has completed its review of your district's LCAP. 
Based on this review, it has been determined that:  

• The budget includes sufficient expenditures to implement the actions included in the plan. 

• The plan adheres to the expenditure requirements for funds apportioned on the number and 
concentration of unduplicated pupils. 

• The plan adheres to the template adopted by the State Board of Education. 
 

Therefore, the San Diego County Superintendent of Schools has approved your district’s 2021-22 LCAP. A 
PDF copy of your approved plan will be posted on the SDCOE website and should be posted on your 
district’s website as well.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Paul Gothold, Ed.D.   

County Superintendent of Schools   
 

cc:  Jeanette Rodriguez Chien, Deputy Superintendent 
Michael Simonson, Deputy Superintendent, Chief Business Officer 
Lori Wigg, Business Advisor 

Cindy White, Board President 


